
South Coast Orchid Society 

Summary of May, 1953 meeting as published in American Orchid 

Society Bulletin 

 

The South Coast Orchid Society met on May 22, 1953 at 7:30 P.M., at the Silverado Park Club 

House, Long Beach, California.  After the business session, the program chairman, Mr. Dodd 

Young, introduced the gues speaker, M. Emil Vacin, who gave an illustrated talk on some phases 

of Cymbidium culture.  Mr. Joseph Hampton of B. O. Bracey & Co., and Mr. Max Kline gave 

the plant forum.. Sixty-four plants were exhibited.  A unique display of mounted bumblebees 

with pollen attached to the thorax was exhibited by Mr. Harold Rapella.—Charles E. Atkindon, 

Secretary, 813 E. Bay Avenue, Balboa, California. 
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